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 Statements from 1VDG Dave Stockum 

 The snow has fallen, the temperature has dropped 
 significantly, and while it is a winter wonderland outside, we 
 are left wondering when the thermometer will work its way 
 back up to seasonal levels.  Be careful shoveling snow and 
 look out for ice in the coming days.   Let’s hope Buckeye 
 Chuck sees enough shadow to put Spring around the 
 corner.  Spring means we will be gathering in Findlay for our 
 annual District Convention on Saturday, April 9. If you would 

 like to meet our Convention Guests, ID Dianne Pitts and her husband PCC Joe, 
 in a less formal setting, you are invited to join us Friday evening, April 8, for 
 dinner and hospitality provided by the Kalida Lions and our District Convention 
 Committee.  Convention materials are posted later in this newsletter and on the 
 Website.  Look at the Website as you are able; Lion Rick Carder has been a 
 busy Lion with all the updates we have been asking him to do lately.  The web 
 address is: ohiolionsoh1.org.  Better weather also means we will be able to get 
 out in our communities more often to serve families and individuals who need 
 our support.  For our farmers, getting the machinery ready for planting will be 
 another priority.  Let’s get active, but let’s do it safely. 

 Speaking of our Convention, I have two areas of which I would like to remind 
 Lions in OH1.  First of all, one of the major roles of a Lions Convention is to 
 undertake the election of District Officers and certain State committee 
 positions.  This year, we are electing a Second Vice District Governor, a First 
 Vice District Governor, and a District Governor.  If you wish to run for one of the 

 (Continued on page 2) 
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 Vice District Governor offices, you must submit a Letter of Intent to our Cabinet 
 Secretary, PDG Sheryl Burnette.  Your club must also submit a letter to PDG 
 Sheryl stating that the club approves of your candidacy and that you are a 
 Lion in good standing.  The current First Vice District Governor (me!) runs 
 unopposed for District Governor unless there is a vote of no confidence or the 
 1VDG is no longer a Lion in good standing.  These conditions are also certified 
 by a letter from the 1VDG’s club.  We have a State Committee position on the 
 Finance and Long Range Planning Committee open this year as well.  All that is 
 required is a Letter of Intent, again sent to CS Sheryl.  All of the above 
 communications with CS Sheryl must be in her hands by April 1 so she can print 
 the ballots for the Convention Election Session. 

 The second aspect of Convention to which we must attend as soon as possible 
 is preparing for our Necrology Service.  If a Lion in your club has passed since 
 last March, please send a picture and brief bio of his/her Lions activities to 
 1VDG Dave Stockum.  To date, that number is approaching 20 members.  If 
 you believe that a Lion was left out at last year’s Convention, send a picture 
 and bio likewise.  This service is a way we can both remember and honor those 
 who have served faithfully as a Lion and who have been dear friends.  Our 
 Code of Ethics says this about Friendship: To Hold friendship as an end and not 
 a means. To hold that true friendship exists not on account of the service 
 performed by one to another, but that true friendship demands nothing but 
 accepts service in the spirit in which it is given.   I have admired this idea since I 
 first encountered it as a Lion – Friends in Service! 

 Women Lions, look for information on how to participate in the May 14th New 
 Voices Workshop which will be held at the Hilton Garden Inn in Findlay.  Only 
 the first 100 registrants will be accepted.  PID Jennifer Ware from the Upper 
 Peninsula of that state up north will be the keynote speaker, and four female 
 past council chairs from MD13 will be guiding sessions aimed at women in 
 leadership and recruiting women members for our clubs.  You will love the 
 enthusiasm and energy of PID Jennifer.  One of the past council chairs is our 
 own Darlene Roll who has played such an important leadership role in OH1 
 over the years.   Current Council Chair Kerry Parker from next door district OH2 is 
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 another.  CC Kerry is doing an outstanding job this year and is a dynamic 
 speaker.  Registration materials will be available in mid-February.  Save that 
 date of May 14! 

 Best wishes in the coming month. 

 1VDG Dave Stockum 

 Thoughts from 2VDG Lion Deb 
 There is so much to celebrate in February. Hearts 

 for Valentine’s Day can be found everywhere much like 

 Lions serving their communities. The Super Bowl will 

 take place.  This would be a good time to supply the local 

 food pantry with soup and maybe some hats, scarfs, and 

 mittens.  Presidents Day is also this month.  Thinking of 

 running for an office in your Lions Club? Do it! Ask 

 questions, shadow a current officer, let others know of 

 your interest. Maybe you can even partner with someone for an office. Clubs should be 

 working on electing a slate of officers for the 2022-2023 Lions year so that the club 

 can file the PU 101 form by May 1st. 

 Lions in OH1 have two months to make plans to attend the OH1 District Lions 

 Convention April 8th and 9th at the Hilton Garden Inn in Findlay, Ohio. The call to 

 convention and other convention information can be found in this newsletter, the district 

 webpage, and the MD 13 Ohio Lions website. Dress for the convention is Lions casual. 

 Please wear your club shirt or a STEPS shirt. There will be plenty to do at the 

 convention. Friday night there will be a meet and greet with ID Lion Dr. Dianne Pitts and 

 her husband, PCC Lion Joe Pitts and a euchre tournament. The Kalida Lions Club will 

 sponsor a hospitality room. On Saturday, in addition to electing our governor and first 
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 and second vice district governors, an election for the district position of finance and 

 planning will take place. During the day there will be an informational meeting on the 

 organization of Lionism and training of club and zone officers. A town hall meeting with 

 ID Lion Dr. Dianne Pitts and ID nominee PCC Ron Keller is scheduled. There will be a walk 

 to benefit OLPCF and the Peace Poster winner will be honored at lunch. Entertainment 

 will be provided by Mr. Jim Boedicker. A necrology service will be held to honor and 

 remember our Lions who have passed this year. Club and individual awards will be given 

 out during the Grand Banquet. 

 Let your love of Lionism shine! Serve safely, serve with your heart, and always 

 serve up extra kindness. 

 Lion Deb 

 USA/Canada Leadership Forum 
 SAVE THE DATE: September 15 – 17, 2022. 

 Calgary, Alberta, Canada will host the next 

 USA/Canada Leadership Forum. The cost of 

 the forum is $285.00 before May 31st, $320.00 

 until July 31st, and then $345.00. A few of the 

 many things to do in Calgary include: Baniff 

 National Park and Lake Louise, the Heritage 

 Park Historical Village, the Calgary Zoo, and of course the Calgary Stampede.  In 

 fact, the Calgary Stampede features the largest rodeo in the world. To volunteer, 

 meet the team, and/or purchase the 2022 Lions Leadership Forum Host 

 Committee pin, visit the website :  www.2022lionsleadershipforum.com 

http://www.2022lionsleadershipforum.com/
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 A message from your District Administrator 
 In the December newsletter it was reported that six clubs had not reported their club officers 
 for the 2021-2022 fiscal year, as of now these clubs are compliant. 

 Reporting newly elected club officers is extremely important to ensure that the District 
 officers receive the information they need for the coming year, particularly the district 
 directory. It also ensures that Lions Clubs International has the correct officers to pass on 
 information or materials needed for the upcoming year.  You may report the new officers using 
 the MyLCI Website and the deadline is May 15, 2022, you can report your PU101 before the 
 deadline. 

 For example the Kenton Lions Club starts their slate of officers in January and having the third 
 reading by the second meeting in March and reports next year’s officers on MyLion. 

 If you need any help or have questions, please contact me at wkeller2@columbus.rr.com  or 
 phone 567-674-9093 

 Yours in Lionism, 

 PDG Bill Keller 

 Ohio Lions PDG Association 
 Split Pot Raffle 

 Donation - $5.00 per ticket 

 Proceeds benefit OLERF W.R. Bryan Diabetes Research Fund 
 5 winning tickets (1  st  - $750; 2  nd  - $500; 3  rd  - $250, 4  th  - $100, 5  th  - $50) 

 Winning tickets will be drawn on May 22, 2022 

 1,000 tickets to be sold. 

 You do not have to be a PDG to purchase tickets.  You need not be present to win. 

 For those in Ohio Lions District 13 OH1, to purchase tickets – or to help sell tickets, please contact 
 PCC Darlene Roll.  Email: droll1998@gmail.com. 

 Thank you for your support of an Ohio Lions PDG Association Activity! 
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 Lion Barbara Plaugher recently spoke to the 
 Bluffton Lions Club on the involvement of Lions 
 clubs and participation with LCIF.  June 2022 
 ends the fund drive started in 2018 to raise 
 $300 million around the world.  Approximately 
 $45 million still remains to be raised.  Your 
 contribution would be helpful to go towards 
 disasters, vision, childhood cancer, hunger, 
 diabetes & environment locally and around the 
 world. 100% of your donation goes to the area 
 of greatest need.  Thank you for  those already 
 donating. 

 For additional pictures, videos, and OH1 Lions updates during the month, be sure to check out 
 Ohio Lions 13 OH1  on Facebook! 

 Deadline for the March Newsletter is February 26, 2022. 
 Submit your newsletter items to Newsletter Editor Jessica Reichley at  jlreichley@gmail.com 

mailto:jlreichley@gmail.com
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 DISTRICT OH-1 LEADERSHIP 
 First Vice District Governor 
 Dave Stockum 
 459 Crestview Dr. NE, Lancaster, OH 43130 
 P: 740-415-0849 
 E: stocklaw72@gmail.com 

 Second Vice District Governor 
 Deb Crawford 
 2257 Quail Lake Rd., Findlay, OH 45840 
 P: 419-722-7140 
 E: dcrawford14@woh.rr.com 

 Immediate Past District Governor 
 PDG John Davis (Lion Susan) 
 933 Thornapple Ln. Findlay, OH 45840 
 P: 419-306-7003 
 E:  jdavis1952@hotmail.com 

 Cabinet Secretary 
 PDG Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan) 
 5355 CR 18 Wauseon, OH 43567 
 P: 567-454-9739 
 E: smg.osufan@gmail.com 

 Cabinet Treasurer 
 Lion Lester Bowman (Jeannette) 
 513 Clifton Ave. Findlay, OH 45840 
 P: 419-422-1914 
 E:  lbowman7@woh.rr.com 
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